
Smackdown – October 6, 2006:
I’m Not Sure What Else They
Can Do
Smackdown
Date: October 6, 2006
Location: Kansas Coliseum, Wichita, Kansas
Attendance: 5,585
Commentators: Michael Cole, John Bradshaw Layfield

It’s the go home show for No Mercy and I’m not sure what else
there is to set up for the show. The card has been set in
stone for a good while now and while there are still a few
things that could be firmed up, everything else is ready.
Hopefully they keep the interest up, though a boost would
certainly help things out a lot. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

King Booker, with Queen Sharmell, is ready to make Bobby
Lashley pick Batista as his poison tonight.

Bobby Lashley is cool with that and picks Finlay as Booker’s
poison. No matter what happens though, nothing changes for
Sunday.

Rey Mysterio/Matt Hardy vs. Gregory Helms/Chavo Guerrero

Take two feuds and mix them together. Vickie Guerrero is here
with Chavo. Rey wants Chavo to start but gets Helms instead,
meaning it’s quickly off to Hardy to hammer away. A
springboard ax handle to Helms’ shoulder connects but he
spinebusters Rey down to take over. Now Chavo is willing to
come in for a few cheap shots before handing it back to Helms.
That means a drop toehold into the corner and everything
breaks down in a hurry.
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Helms hits a Codebreaker on Hardy and grabs a triangle choke,
followed by some stomping from Chavo. The Side Effect gets
Matt out of trouble and it’s the lukewarm tag to Rey to clean
house. There’s the big kick to Chavo’s head and Poetry in
Motion sets up the hurricanrana into the 619. Rey Drops The
Dime and pins Helms, with commentary not even throwing out a
token mention of the Cruiserweight Title.

Rating: C. Totally run of the mill tag match here but it
worked out fine for what it was supposed to do. I’m still not
thrilled with the Cruiserweight Title being the most worthless
belt I’ve seen in years. Hardy can’t go after the thing and
there is no mention of someone wanting to be champion, so the
little value it already has goes lower and lower every day.

Maryse welcomes us back to the show, which is a rather obvious
excuse to show off….yeah I think you get this one.

Elijah Burke vs. Tatanka

Sylvester Terkay is here with Burke, who praises himself
before the match. Terkay offers a distraction and Burke gets
in a cheap shot, only to get chopped down in a hurry. Burke
gets in a knee and hits a dropkick in the corner, followed by
a driving shoulder to keep Tatanka in trouble. The running
Vader Bomb elbow gets two and the chinlock goes on. Tatanka
fights up with a flapjack and the Papoose To Go, followed by
the top rope chop to the head for two more. Terkay offers a
distraction though and Burke hammers away, allowing Terkay to
get in a cheap shot. Burke hits a Stroke for the pin.

Rating: D+. They’re doing the right things with Burke and
Terkay here but nothing is clicking. Burke has the charisma
and Terkay is the muscle, which is a formula that has worked
for years but it isn’t working for them. Granted having to
cheat to beat Tatanka isn’t going to make things better for
them. This Tatanka gets cheated story needs to wrap up too, as
it is approaching a few months now.



Trailer for the Marine.

King Booker asks Finlay if he will lay down for the king, but
Finlay asks William Regal if he would do the same. Regal says
of course he would, but Finlay isn’t going to do it. Booker:
“DON’T DO THIS! DON’T DO THIS!”

King Booker vs. Finlay

Non-title and Queen Sharmell is here too. Sharmell offers an
early distraction so Booker can jump him from behind for an
early two. Booker hammers away but Finlay shows him how it’s
really done and grabs the chinlock. Some forearms keep Booker
down and there’s a stomp to the ribs, followed by an elbow to
the jaw.

Booker gets sent shoulder first into the post and Finlay grabs
another chinlock as he continues with the simple yet effective
offense. They exchange forearms until Booker drops him with a
side kick. Cue the Leprechaun with a mouse to scare Sharmell
and the distraction lets Finlay get in a Shillelagh shot for
the pin.

Rating: C-. Not much to this one but that wasn’t the point.
This was about showing Booker as a bit weaker than you might
expect and they had a short match to prove the point. You
don’t need to do much more than that here, though Finlay
continues to look completely comfortable against anyone in
there. I know he isn’t going to be a long term main eventer,
but he’s really good in the brawling enforcer role.

Bobby Lashley vs. Batista

We get the big staredown and handshake to start. They shove
each other around and the test of strength goes nowhere.
Lashley backs him into the ropes to escape a headlock and then
runs Batista over with a shoulder. Batista hits a shoulder of
his own but it’s way too early for the Batista Bomb. Instead
Batista pulls him down into a chinlock with a bodyscissors,



followed by the shoulders in the corner. A big boot cuts off
Lashley’s comeback attempt but a double clothesline gives us a
double knockdown. Cue Finlay to jump Batista for the DQ.

Rating: C. This was a bit more fun but it was exactly the same
as the previous match: there was no point in trying to do
anything here because the entire point was to get them in the
ring and then do the DQ. There is nothing wrong with that and
they did things as they were supposed to. Good enough stuff
here, and Lashley hanging in there with Batista makes him look
better.

Post match the beatdown is on with King Booker coming in to go
after Lashley. Cue Teddy Long to say enough of this, because
we’ll just make Sunday’s match a fatal four way. Dang that’s
rather unfair to Lashley.

Post break Booker and Sharmell yell at Long but Batista,
Finlay and Lashley come in to yell/thank Teddy as well. Long
doesn’t want to hear it and makes the tag main event.

Sylvan vs. Jimmy Wang Yang

Yang talks about how he likes NASCAR, cold beer and beating
people up. There are no fast cars or beer around here, so that
leaves a bad Roddy Piper knockoff line instead. Yang kicks him
down for an early one as JBL freaks out about everything Yang
related. Sylvan is back up with a clothesline and a bearhug,
which is broken up in a hurry for the clothesline comeback. A
missile dropkick gives Yang two and a kick to the face gets
the same. Yang tries a victory roll but Sylvan stacks him up
and grabs the rope for the pin.

Rating: D. It says a lot when even WWE seems to have given up
on the Yang gimmick so soon. There is nothing to the whole
thing other than a one note joke and it wasn’t that funny in
the first place. Sylvan isn’t much better, but at least they
have dropped the ambassador thing and are going with him as a
generic foreign heel, which fits him a bit better. Not much



better mind you, but it is an improvement.

Clip from the No Mercy press conference.

Here is MVP for a chat on the platform. He talks about how
everything is changing but no one is ready for his debut. JBL
loses it because MVP hasn’t even gotten in the ring yet.

Mr. Kennedy is in a black shirt in a black room and talks
about how successful Undertaker has been through his mind
games over the years. Last week Kennedy came face to face with
it but he wasn’t scared. All of those plans mean nothing to
him and nothing will prepare Undertaker for the devastation
coming for him at No Mercy.

Michelle McCool, KC James and Idol Stevens are ready for Paul
London/Brian Kendrick/Ashley Massaro.

Michelle McCool vs. Ashley Massaro

Both tag teams are here too. They trade shoulders to the ribs
in the corner to start as JBL is in quite the bit of lust.
Ashley hits her in the back and puts on an abdominal stretch,
followed by the Boston crab. KC James pulls McCool to the
ropes so Ashley tries a high crossbody, only to have Michelle
roll through and grab the trunks for the pin.

Rating: D. Again, I think you get the point here and they
aren’t exactly trying to hide that fact. That makes all the
sense in the world but points to Ashley for being able to hang
in there well enough. I know she isn’t a career wrestler but
she is trying out there and you can see it even in such a
short match.

Clips from the Marine premiere at Camp Pendleton.

No Mercy rundown.

King Booker/Finlay vs. Bobby Lashley/Batista



Finlay jumps Batista to start but Batista takes him into the
corner for the shoulders to the ribs. They head outside with
Batista hitting a clothesline and bringing it back inside so
Lashley can come in. Booker gets the tag and walks into a
suplex for two with Finlay having to make the save. They head
outside again with Booker sending him into the steps, allowing
Finlay to grab a chinlock. A knee to the ribs gets two on
Lashley and Booker adds a basement dropkick to the face for
the same.

Lashley suplexes his way out of a front facelock (Booker’s
stunned face is great) but Finlay is back in with some elbows
to the face. Booker takes Lashley outside again and starts
striking away, followed by a crossface from Finlay back
inside. Lashley powers over for the tag to Batista but Booker
has the referee so we keep going (still a classic spot). A
spear gets Lashley out of trouble and the hot tag brings in
Batista, only to have William Regal come in for the DQ.

Rating: C-. Much like the two singles matches, this wasn’t
about the action itself but rather having the wrestlers in the
ring before Sunday. It’s coming off like WWE has no confidence
in the title match as you don’t often see two more people
thrown in two days before. It should be fine, but they aren’t
really hiding how B level show the four way is starting to
feel.

Post match Batista cleans house and Lashley doesn’t look happy
to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. This was the hard sell show for the pay
per view and while they hit all of the bases, it still isn’t
the most interesting show. No Mercy doesn’t feel like a major
pay per view and there isn’t much they can do to get around
that. The show wasn’t the worst and it did its job, but No
Mercy isn’t an interesting show no matter how much they do on
the go home effort. They were trying, but there is a limit to
what can be done.



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/
http://wrestlingrumors.net/

